                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
1st September, 2016. 

Present:  Cllrs:  Toby Hale (Chairman), Chris Prior, Len Cotton
Apologies:  Cllrs:  Brigit Thurstan, Paul Brown, David Rees, Sue Whitmore, Paul Raymond
1. Minutes
The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 7th July, 2016, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr.Len Cotton, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.
2. Matters Arising
· Casual Vacancy – no formal response as yet.
· Overuse of Abereiddy.  Successful meeting with Andrew Tuttenham. The National  Trust own the towers above the mean high water mark and can police usage if they wish. On-going issue.  Invitation received to Abereiddy Stakeholder Meeting – see (g) below. Cllr. Hale offered to attend the meeting in late September.  For further discussion at next meeting – Cllr. Hale will produce a report for information.  
· GTI – the new allotments are proving a great success.   The village is looking very tidy with the ongoing grass cutting and the new flower boxes.
3. Finance 
Payments requested:       Audit - £186.75
                                         Clerk’s remuneration  - £210.00
                                         Business Rates – toilet facility - £835.64.  




First Aid box - £7.10 
Toilet donation monies received  - £9.19 
Proposed by Cllr. Len Cotton and seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.

Financial information:  financial sheets were given out to those members present.
4. Planning
      PCNPA
            NP/16/0394/FUL:  The Shed Tea Room, Porthgain – add to existing extension to provide staff 

            area.  No adverse comments.   An invitation to the Development Committee Meeting on the 7th 

            September at 10am where this planning application will be discussed has been received.

            PCC
           16/0485/PA:  Proposed Spa Cabin and Natural Swimming Pool – Trefacwn House, Llanrhian.

            No adverse comments.


5.  Correspondence
     a)  Pembrokeshire Housing Annual Report 2015/16 received.
     b)  Hywel Dda Health Board – information on public meetings being held  on “Let’s Talk Health” 

          received.
     c)  PCC – Well Being Survey – link to online survey in meeting notification email.
     d)  PCC – reply re current situation at Abereiddy regarding  the building of the revetment received.
     e)  PCNPA – online walking group directory for Pembrokeshire received.  Councillors were asked if 
          they knew of any local groups.  None were identified.
     f)  PCC – consultation report on Ysgol Croesgoch received.  The Clerk was asked to contact C Cllr. 
          David Lloyd to find out the current status of the proposed local school changes.








     g) Email from Emma Davies re an unmarked dangerous junction in ‘Trefin received.. C Cllr. David 

         Rees will look into it.
    h)  Abereiddy Stakeholders – notification that a meeting will be held later this month.
      6.  Chapel House
      7.  Declaration of Councillors’ Interests
           Contrary to the last advice Community Councillors do need to fill out an individual register of 

           their interests for file.   No requirement for this information to be put onto the website.  Some forms
           still need completing.

      8.  Audit

           An unqualified Audit has been issued by the Auditor General for Wales however one matter has been 
           identified as needing to be addressed by the Community Council - the requirement for an accredited 

           Internal Auditor. Cllr. Chris Prior will contact John Howard who is a trained accountant.
      9.  Public Toilet - Trefin

           Approval sought from the Council to close the Dwr Cymru water account for this year at the 

           end of October as previously discussed.  Proposed by Cllr. Len Cotton and seconded by Cllr. Chris 
           Prior.
           The Clerk has been notified that Business Rates are now payable on the toilet facility.  A total 

           of £835.64 is due which can be paid in 6 instalments commencing on the 15th September. The Clerk     

           was asked to contact PCC -  less than 30 sq ft and occupied for only 6 months of the year.  A site visit 

           would be welcomed.
      10. Facebook
158 likes.


Signed ………………………………………..
Date  ………………………………………
